## Special Meeting of the Barre City Council Held July 21, 2014

The Special Meeting of the Barre City Council was called to order by Mayor Thomas Lauzon at 6:00 PM at Barre City Hall. In attendance were: From Ward I, Councilor Paul Poirier; from Ward II, Councilors Michael Boutin and Michael Smith; and from Ward III, Councilor Anita Chadderton. Also in attendance were Acting City Manager Jeff Bergeron and City Clerk/Treasurer Carolyn Dawes.

**Approval of Consent Agenda:** Council approved the following consent agenda items on motion of Councilor Boutin, seconded by Councilor Smith. **Motion carried.** 

- Minutes of the following meetings:
  - o Regular Meeting of July 15, 2014
- Approval of the City Warrants as presented.
- 2014 Licenses & Permits issued through the clerk's office:
  - o Food Vending License:
    - Get Outta Town Treats (Sani Sport Services), Ice cream served at 92 Summer Street.
  - o Food Establishment License:
    - Ellie & Shirl's Simply Delicious, 56 Depot Square.

**Liquor Control** – Council approved the following on motion of Councilor Chadderton, seconded by Councilor Smith. **Motion carried with Councilor Boutin abstaining.** 

- Permanent outside consumption permit for Ellie & Shirl's Simply Delicious at 56 Depot Square for service on the deck on the back of the building.
- Temporary outside consumption permit for Cornerstone Pub & Kitchen at 47 N. Main Street for outdoor service along the North Main Street side of their building on Friday & Saturday, July 25<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup>, in conjunction with the Barre Heritage Festival.

**Approval of Building Permits** – Council approved the following building permits on motion of Councilor Poirier, seconded by Councilor Boutin. **Motion carried.** 

Applicant	Address
Karyn Romanoski-Newick & Karl Newick	167 Hill Street
Christopher Alger	38 Newton Street

Mayor Lauzon and Acting Manager Bergeron updated the Council on a situation that arose this past weekend around burn permits in the East Parkside Terrace neighborhood. The Mayor said there were complaints about health related issues exacerbated by the smoke from the burnings, which led Deputy Fire Chief Joe Aldsworth to revoke all burn permits in the neighborhood. The fees for the five revoked permits will be refunded.

The Council meeting adjourned at 6:15 PM on motion of Councilor Boutin, seconded by Councilor Smith. **Motion carried.** 

There is no audio recording of this Council meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn S. Dawes, City Clerk